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FROM  Chief Jim Armstrong 

 

TO:  Traffic Commission Members 

 

SUBJECT: December 2, 2022 Traffic Committee Meeting    

 

DATE:  December 5, 2022  

 

The December 2, 2022 Meeting Minutes were approved as written. 

 

MEMBERS PRESENT: Mike Grissom  Police Department  

    Jim Armstrong Police Department 

    Mark Wessels  City Council 

    John Nilges  Engineering 

   

MEMBERS ABSENT: Mark Piontek  City Attorney 

    Chad Briggs  City Council  

     

VISITORS:   Andrea Lueken Engineering 

    Tony Bonastia  Street Department 

     

OLD BUSINESS: 

 

4A 22-10-0019 Portable 25mph signs: The committee discussed the current placement of 

our portable 25mph speed limit signage. The committee agreed to leave the signage in it’s 

current location until next month’s meeting. (OPEN) 

 

NEW BUSINESS: 

 

5A 22-12-0021 Request for a four way stop at Edith and Rand: This request came from a 

resident as a result of increased traffic due to the new apartment building in the area. The 

committee discussed the intersection and agreed that at this time, there was no compelling reason 

to make it a four way stop. (CLOSED) 

 

5B 22-12-0022 Discussion about Rabbit Trail Extension: John Nilges updated the 

committee on the status of the new Rabbit Trail extension that will connect with Bieker Road. 

According to John, the new extension will likely be open soon, which will cause an increase in 

traffic on Rabbit Trail Drive. (CLOSED) 

 



 

The next scheduled meeting will be held on January 6, 2023 at 8:00 am in City Council 

Chambers.  

 

Respectfully, 

 

Chief Jim Armstrong                    CC: 

Washington Police Department                            Each Member 

                                Sherri Klekamp 

 

  

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


